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October 13, 2016 

 

Ms. Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

City Hall Room 244 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

 

 

RE: BOS File No. 160962 [Police Code - Limited Live Performance Permits - Union Street Neighborhood 

Commercial District] 

 

Small Business Commission Recommendation to the Board of Supervisors: Approval 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo,  

 

On September 26, 2016, the Small Business Commission voted unanimously (7-0) to recommend that the 

Board of Supervisors approve BOS File No. 160962.  

 

The Limited Live Performance (LLP) permit was developed as a result of collaboration among the Office 

of Small Business, Planning Department, and Entertainment Commission. In contrast to the standard 

entertainment permit, which costs significantly more, the LLP permit is for businesses such as cafes and 

restaurants, in which live entertainment is a secondary use. The Small Business Commission is proud that 

the LLP permit has been successful and commends the Entertainment Commission for its management of 

the program. Furthermore, it is pleased to see that the Union Street Neighborhood Commercial District 

now seeks to join other areas of the City that allow an extension of performances to 11 p.m. for 

responsible permit-holders.  

 

Thank you for considering the Commission’s comments. Please feel free to contact me should you have 

any questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Regina Dick-Endrizzi 

Director, Office of Small Business 

 

 

cc:  Mark Farrell, Board of Supervisors  

 Kanishka Karunaratne, Office of Supervisor Mark Farrell 

 Nicole Elliott, Mayor’s Office 

 Jocelyn Kane, Entertainment Commission 

Lisa Pagan, Office of Economic and Workforce Development 

Alisa Somera, Land Use & Transportation Committee 


